
 

Shanna Simmons (2005) – Medical Physicist (physics consulting group) 

Started undergraduate schooling at Bloomsburg University, transferred to PSU Hazleton. Finished 
degree at the University Park campus. My intended major upon transfer to PSU was physics. I graduated 
with B.S. in physics and minor in Mathematics. 

At PSU Hazleton, I had a work study job tutoring. I mostly tutored mathematics in small group sessions. 
Upon transferring to University Park campus, I had a work study job for one semester in the Physics 
department office. This helped me meet and communicate with the department office staff and gain a 
little insight into how the department runs from an administrative view. Later, I applied for and was 
accepted to the Research Experiences for Undergraduates program at PSU. This led to a part-time 
undergraduate research assistant position in the Physics department. Through this position, I had the 
opportunity to meet and talk with physics professors and graduate students that I would not otherwise 
have met during my normal class requirements. I participated in the Society of Physics Students, Sigma 
Pi Sigma, and the Association of Women in Science. 

During my senior year of undergraduate schooling, I applied at a few graduate schools for medical 
physics. My interest in this area grew during my enrollment in the physics elective course on medical 
physics. After graduation, I started my graduate schooling at the University of Kentucky, working 
towards a Master's degree in Radiological Medical Physics. This was a two-year program, combining 
academic classes and clinical coverage in the University's radiation treatment center. After completion 
of this degree, I obtained a position as a Medical Physicist in a physics consultant group. We provide 
medical physics coverage and machine quality assurance for numerous customers, most of whom are 
private physician-owned cancer treatment centers 

My initial goal for undergraduate was to obtain a bachelor's degree and gain some knowledge about the 
possible career paths associated with such a degree. I successfully fulfilled both parts of this goal. I 
continued my education in a specialization, in which my physics degree was very helpful. At this point, I 
find it necessary to note that the medical physics field is on the verge of an evolution. Pretty soon, a 
physics degree will not only be helpful towards finding a career in medical physics, but essential. My 
goals include continuous learning in the medical physics field (new technologies and procedures keep us 
on our toes) and finishing the certification process for the American Board of Radiology in Therapeutic 
Medical Physics. 



I would like to advise people to be involved in the outside activities. I don't advise them to do too much, 
though. I believe an appropriate amount of time should be set aside for working on class work and 
studying, but I also believe in taking time to relax and have fun. The Society of Physics Students was a 
good way to meet the other physics students outside of the classroom and discuss topics besides 
homework. There are plenty of activities throughout PSU, academic and social. Looking back, I think this 
is a great advantage to being a PSU student; the diversity of activities available to the students. If 
someone is unclear about what they plan on doing after receiving their undergraduate degree, I would 
suggest they look into the different options and try some of them out. Working with the research aspect 
was an eye-opening experience for me. I had a good time and I learned a lot from my time in labs, but I 
realized in graduate school that I preferred working in a medical clinic setting. 

No news, except what I've included above. Recommendations to current PSU students: try the Creamery 
ice cream (preferably Peachy Paterno), go to a PSU football game, participate in THON, take a 
graduation photo in front of the Nittany Lion statue no matter how long the line is (I failed to follow this 
one and I regret it). To the physics students: Check out the Research Experiences for Undergraduates 
programs (including other universities), work hard and have fun! 

 

 

 


